
 

 

PINCKNEY NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MEETING OUTCOMES 
April 16, 2016    LMH Meeting Room D South   Meeting called to Order at 10:05 a.m. 

 

Meeting Participants  
Kim Heck, Paul Liechti, Pat Miller, Lance Fahy, Bart Littlejohn, David Barrett, Marguerite Ruley, Barbara Sufian, Paul Jefferson, 

Ken Wallace.  

 
UPDATES & REPORTS 
Treasurer’s Report 

 PNA has $$1934.68 left in its CDBG grant; $2,000 in the bank, $91 in petty cash. Upcoming expenses are the 

picnic postcard and coordinator draw.  

LAN Update 

 There was no LAN report presented. 

CDAC/CDBG Funding Update 

 PNA submitted a grant request for $8873 and will be awarded $5200. P. Miller to go to the public comment 

meeting.  
Downtown Grocery Store 

 There has been some forward movement with meetings happening between Hobbs Taylor and the potential 

grocery store owners. No contracts have been signed and no further details are publically available. 

Lawrence Parks & Rec Comprehensive Plan 

 B. Sufian attended the public input meeting on April 7; K. Heck to attend on April 21. The meetings will 

gather input on what residents want in parks and rec facilities and programming. This is its first plan in 20 yrs. 

Bus stop change to 6th & Maine 

 Public Transit Authority is key to this process. City Commission will need to approve. PNA to monitor and 

respond as appropriate.  

Earth Day is next week – South Park will have activities Sat., April 23.  

 

 
BUSINESS ITEMS 

 During an Executive Session, B. Sufian nominated Dave Barret to fill the vacant Treasurer’s position. K. Heck 

seconded. Voice vote. Motion carries. D. Barret accepted the appointment.  

 PNA Picnic: June 18 in Clinton Park. Chairperson B. Sufian will know next week if PNA can reserve the Bounce 

house for the picnic. Just Food was selected as the social cause recipient. L. Fahy made the motion; B. Littlejohn 

seconded. Voice vote. B. Sufian to notify Just Foods. May meeting will focus on the final planning.  

 

PNA NEIGHBORHOOD PLAN 
Amy Miller, Asst. Director of Planning gave a presentation on the planning process. Noted below is a summary: 

 Planning Dept. is focused on Horizon 2020 until next year; PNA needs to have a city planner assist with the plan 

 PNA should review its current plan to determine what isn’t good, needs to be changed/updated, what is actually 

different than stated in the plan, antiquated policies/information, what is envisioned, what needs to be protected, 

land use, encroachment by businesses etc. A planner is not need for this step. 

 PNA should start listening sessions with the neighborhood. A planner is not necessary for these sessions. 

o To make sure this is an inclusive process, need to invite all Pinckney residents. The City Clerk can 

provide a list. Should consider placing an ad in the newspaper, place notices on website, use our email 

list, and notify all property owners, including retail and business establishments. It is important to keep an 

administrative record of participation. 

 PNA should develop a handout for those who attend the picnic alerting them to the development of the plan. 

 After a thorough process of “visioning” a small group of residents should come together to draft the plan with the 

guidance of a city planner  
 

 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by B. Littlejohn; D. Barrett seconded. Voice vote. Motion carries. Meeting adjourned at 

11:45 a.m. 


